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CONDOLENCE MESSAGE TO THE ICAR AND BASEL INSTITUTE 

 

Dodoma, 9th April, 2024 

The Director of Public Prosecutions, Mr. Sylvester Mwakitalu, on behalf of the National Prosecutions 

Service, has sent a condolence message to the International Centre for Asset Recovery and Basel 

Institute on Governance on the tragic death of the former Managing Director of the Basel Institute on 

Governance and Director of its International Centre for Asset Recovery. The message reads: 

 

“I express my profound sadness upon hearing of the passing on of former Managing Director of the Basel 

Institute on Governance and Director of its International Centre for Asset Recovery. 

 

“On behalf of the National Prosecutions Service, I offer my heartfelt condolences to the family of the late 

Gretta Fenner and the Basel Institute on Governance as they mourn the loss of their exceptional leader. 

 

Ms. Gretta Fenner was an internationally known speaker and advisor on anti-corruption, asset recovery, 

business integrity and broader issues of public governance. Her legacy will be remembered in our 

National Prosecutions Service through her contribution in developing capacity in the field of anti-

corruption, asset recovery and cross border repatriation of the proceeds of crime. 

 

The National Prosecutions Service recognize the immeasurable contributions and lasting legacy of such a 

towering and important figure in the Basel Institute on Governance. 

 

I feel and mourn this tragic loss of a friend, colleague and an exceptional leader and my deepest 

sympathies go out to her family and the staff of Basel Institute on Governance. May God give them peace 

and rest the soul of Gretta Fenner in eternal peace. 
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